
Important dates for your diary 

 
21/22 Feb—Parent Consultation        

Meetings 3:30pm-6pm and 3:30pm-5pm   

27 Feb—Acorn Y5/6 netball tournament 

1 Mar—World Book Day  

9 Mar—Discoverers quarry trip 

17 Mar—Artist in school visit 

22 Mar—Collaborative Schools music 

concert—selected Y5/6 pupil 

24 Mar—Easter family bingo       

27 Mar—Acorn KS1 multi-skills festival 

31 Mar—Easter service in Church 

9:30am   

 

Attendance 

Highest attendance: 

Explorers  100%  

Lost learning: 22.5 hours  

 

 

@WestAshtonCofE  

 

West Ashton C of E Primary School | Facebook  

We are on Facebook! Please like our page.  

  

News and Events 

 

Friday 10th February 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Reminder 
 

The library is open after school on Tuesday and Friday. 

Today in our Celebration Collective Worship we celebrated 
Owen (Voyagers) for the value of wisdom, James 
(Discoverers) for the value of wisdom, Maxine (Explorers) for 
the value of wisdom and Cole (Shooting Stars) for the value 
of wisdom.              

Congratulations to them all.  

Today we also thanked our wonderful Term 3 Play-
Pod leaders. These children volunteered to be in 
charge of packing all the resources back into the 
shed, checking to see if  anything was damaged 
and ensuring everything was easily accessible for 
the next day.  They have done a superb job.  

Next term we hope for lovely weather to open the 
PlayPod after school for you to experience.   

We are also planning on a Saturday afternoon stay 
and play session once a month.  Look out for further details. 

Last week Holly (Discoverers) was not here 

to receive her thank you for the value of 

thankfulness but she received it this week. 

https://www.facebook.com/WestAshtonSchoolWilts
mailto:%3ca%20href=%22https://twitter.com/Westashtoncofe?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%22%20class=%22twitter-follow-button%22%20data-show-count=%22false%22%3eFollow%20@Westashtoncofe%3c/a%3e%3cscript%20async%20src=%22https://platform.twitter.com/widgets.js%22%20charset


What an amazing week for out TT Rock Stars champions.  In the 
NSPCC Rocks Tournament, West Ashton came an impressive 973 

out of 2702 primary schools nationwide.  

Our three highest scoring rock stars were William (Voyagers) with 
2796 points, Maks (Voyagers) with 783  and Hanna (Explorers) with 

626.  

A huge thank you and congratulations to all the children who took 
part. 

Congratulations also to Charlie who is now a Gigger, Alexandra and Lawson 
who are Headliners, Ethan who gained Wannabe and Garage Rocker status, 

Sebastian who is now a Wannabe and finally a very special round of         
applause to Hanna in Explorers who is new to TT Rock Stars and has 
smashed through 5 levels to become an Unsigned Act. Phenomenal! 



A kind of magic—the theme for this year’s KS2 dance festival at The Forum Bath and it certainly was when Voyagers  took their turn on the 

stage.  The inspiration behind their dance was sport and in particular football as when the dance festival planning began, KS2 had participated 

in two Acorn football competitions and the World Cup was on.  The class shared all the different ways they warm up to play sport and these  

ideas turned into the choreography for the dance.  It was a superb show and Voyagers had definitely saved the best for last when they gave the 

most wonderful performance ever of their ‘Magic in the Air’ dance. I was so proud and still can’t stop grinning when I think about them up on the 

stage.  

In our Celebration Collective Worship this morning, we had another type of 

show.  This term’s singing club took to the stage (or the front of the hall) and 

blasted out  The Greatest Showman’s This is Me!  This has to be the perfect 

song to end Children’s Mental Health Week with.  

Throughout the week all classes have been exploring how we can help our 

own mental health and why it is so important to do so.  They have also been 

challenged to find the A-Z of ‘Let’s Connect’ and there have been some in-

credible ideas. Among my favourites are justice, dates with family, talking, 

koinonia, including and X-Box! 

So, when singing club reminded us ‘Won't let them break me down to dust, I 

know that there's a place for us, For we are glorious’ this was the very best 

reminder of how special each and everyone of us is.  



Thank you to everyone who came along to our star gazing evening.  Special thanks goes 

to Mrs Meehan for organising it, Mr Cwajda for bringing along his telescope and helping 

us all enjoy a close up of Jupiter, FOWAS for the delicious hot chocolate and to our    

marvellous singers for sharing their solar system song with everyone. 

Today every child took part in the annual RSPB Big Schools’ Birdwatch 



Within FOWAS so far this we have been busy working with Mrs Blake-Thwaite and the school to ensure all the money we raise goes into good 

use around the school.  

• We have donated the shed in the play ground to store all the great equipment for the PlayPpod. We feel this is a wonderful way to ensure 

fun, imagination and problem solving skills play at lunch time and will benefit every child. 

• We have also donated a whole range of new book for Voyagers to help ensure their passion of reading.  

• As Mr G has a great talent for guitar we have bought 6 guitars for the school to help support him to run a club for the KS2 children .  

• Seeing last year how much all the children loved to see the duck hatch in Shooting Star we have paid for a new set of eggs to come back 

and be hatched again this spring.  

• We had a great Christmas disco and happily supported the star gazing event with hot chocolates.  

• We have also collected clothing for Ukraine and raised money for the school at the same time.  There is another clothing collection in 

March. 

 

Upcoming event: Easter Bingo Evening 24th March for all the family.   

 

This year we are focusing on help the children anyway we can and in all areas, being from the classroom and playground  to school trips and 

extra curricula activities such as theatre days, artist visits and musical experiences.  

News from FOWAS 



News from the classes: 

Shooting Stars: We have had a fun week in Shooting Stars. We enjoyed the stargazing, learnt how to measure each other using cubes and 
tape measures and we made slime in our mud kitchen.  Rhiannon 

Explorers: In English we wrote about ‘Chewandswallow’ and the food weather. We predicted it will be a downpour of cereal for breakfast so 
remember your coats and spoons. This afternoon we went and did birdwatching for the RSPB. In maths we have carried on making 
amounts of money in Year 2 and in Year 1 we have been adding to 20. In computing we designed a rocket and made a list of the materials 
we would need. Fynn and Luca 

Discoverers: This week we have consolidated our learning on length and perimeter. We used our reasoning skills to help explain and prove 
our thinking. During English we have put all of our learning together and created a news report about the Mount Vesuvius Volcano eruption 
in Pompeii. We have really enjoyed our Computing this term and this week we created our very own book trailers using iMovie! Lawson and 
Brie 

Voyagers: Voyagers rounded off this half term with a spectacular performance at the Trowbridge Dance Festival in Bath – all of our hard-
work paid off in a brilliant routine that everyone should be immensely proud of. In class, we have enjoyed writing the next chapter of The  
Explorer in English and are excited to find out what our new book will be next term. We have also enjoyed creating 3D designs in Compu-
ting and DT as well as continuing our work on algebra and decimals in Maths. We’ve all been working very hard during what has been a 
very busy (and exciting) week and are now looking forward to a well-deserved rest! 

Finally, thank you for your support throughout this busy term.  It has flown past!  We hope you all have a good week, whatever you may 
be doing. 

 

Best wishes, 

Alex Blake-Thwaite 



 

We will be celebrating World Book Day on Wednesday 1st March 

Trowbridge Library are coming in to launch the day with a special assembly.  We want to celebrate how  

wonderful it is to snuggle up with a book, whether with family, a friend or on our own and so we have         

decided we would love everyone to come to school in their pjs, dressing gowns and to bring their slippers/ 

slipper socks.  We will adjust break times to suit the clothing. 

 

We are going to all enjoy the same book and then have activities to complete inspired by the book.   

 

Don’t forget that every good snuggle involves a teddy bear, so please encourage your child to bring one with 

them.  The staff definitely won’t forget theirs! 

1 March 2023 



 

National Online Safety Update 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

FOWAS event 



  

 

 

 

 

 

Voyagers—

Trowbridge library 

book club 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 


